
 

 

HEPWORTH PARISH COUNCIL                  MINUTES                                                                                           12/20                     

 
An Extraordinary meeting of Hepworth Parish Council took place at 7.30pm on Thursday 17th September 2020. This 
meeting was held remotely. The following items were discussed: 
 
Persons Present 
 
 
Ms L Robinson 
(Chairman) 
Mr R Shackleton 
Ms H Corris (Clerk)                                 

 
Mrs M McPherson 

 

 
 
 

  

There were no 
members of the public. 

  

  
 

1. Apologies 
Mr A Yorke Mrs N Yorke Mr G Bloomfield 

Action 

2. Declarations of Interest 
There were no declarations of interest 
  

 

3. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Planning Proposal DC/20/1410/FUL 
Dunhill Farm Hepworth 
Livestock unit with associated feed bin and infrastructure 
        
An objection was received from a Member of the Public via E mail, this was read out by the Chair. 
Enquiries made with applicant reveal that the farm currently houses between 700-800 Pigs 
already. This application would allow for up to 950 pigs. 
Parish Council were unaware if a complaint has ever been made before regarding the site. 
The report accompanying the application has been looked at in detail, the expected levels of 
noise and odour etc are within the tolerance.  
There is no mention of whether the fans in the unit will be noisy though. 
There is a query about the water pressure being insufficient to supply both the Farm and the 
neighbouring property and a consideration should be made regarding the times of deliveries. 
These should be made during the day or at least after 8am. 
Parish Clerk will note these queries on the planning portal and follow up with a phone call to 
West Suffolk Council. 
 
Parish Council are supporting this application subject to the above points being clarified. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

4. Questions to the Chair 
None 
The meeting closed at 8.00pm 
 

 

  
 
 


